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Dear Master Gardener, 
 
A weekly digest on a Thursday? That's right tomorrow is 
an off day for extension so I am sending this out today 
instead. Extension saves their off time for presidents day 
to use the last Friday of spring break so parents can have 
a three day weekend with their kids. I don't have kids but 
one of my brothers is coming to visit with his family so it 
will be a nice visit! 
 
I hope you all enjoyed the meeting this month. A huge 
shout out to Susan Rose for finding us such wonderful 
speakers time and time again. 
 
Expect the weekly digest to evolve and change over the 
next few months as I play with the various settings to find 
a style that works best for us. 
 
Thank you for joining constant contact. Feel free to reach 
out if you have any questions or concerns. 
 
Happy Gardening, 
Derek Reed 

 

 



Magnolia Chronicle has a new look and a new location on 
the armgs.org website! New issues and archive issues can now be accessed 

from the main menu bar. 
 

In this issue of Magnolia Chronicle: 
• President's Message 
• A Guide to Spring Garden Tours in the South 
• Urbana Farmstead: A Journey from Heritage Roots to Urban Farming 
in Arkansas 
• Gardening is Good Therapy for All 
• Kathy Ratcliffe: A Garden Legacy 
• A Day in the Garden at Historic Arkansas Museum  

Magnolia Chronicle 

 

Visit our Website 

 

  
 

 

 

https://armgs.org/new-magnolia-chronicle-march-april-2024/
https://armgs.org/


 

 



John Pennington: Talking about Identifying invasive and problem plants 
and how to remove them 
Janet Lanza: This or That replacing your lawn with native landscape 
Doug Tallamy: A video presentation of Homegrown National Park 
 
Call the extension office at 501 340-6650 to register! 

 

 

 

 

Kathy Ratcliffe 
 
It has been brought to my attention that a portion of the article on Kathy was 
missing from our online master gardener article. As many of you know we 
lost Kathy last September and to honor her the Demo Garden was able to 
change their name to the Kathy Ratcliffe Garden at the Vines. 
 
A fund has been set up in the name of the garden both through the Pulaski 
County Extension account and the Arkansas 4-H Foundation. All funds 
raised in either account will be earmarked for use in the gardens. The 
committee hopes to be able to fund several memorial benches placed 
strategically in the garden. 
If you would like to donate to the gardens in Kathy’s honor, you have two 
options. You can send checks payable to Pulaski County Extension, to the 
Pulaski County Extension office at 2909 West Roosevelt Road, LR, 
AR 72204, or to the Arkansas 4-H Foundation, 1 4-H Way, LR, 
AR 72223. Be sure to designate they are for the Kathy Ratcliffe garden. If 
you want to donate online to the 4-H Foundation here is a 
link: https://uada.formstack.com/forms/donate4h Again, remember to 
designate the Kathy Ratcliffe garden online. Both options are tax 
deductible.    

 

 

 

 

Time to pay dues! 
ON-TIME DUES AMOUNT: 
$20 (Jan. 1st - April 30th) 
PAST-APRIL DUES AMOUNT: 

 

High Tunnel Workshop 



$30 (After April 30th) 
ONLINE PAYMENTS!!!! 

Click Here to Pay Dues 
Online!!!! 

 

 

UAMS is having an earth day 
celebration April 19th from 9AM to 
2PM. They are wanting volunteers to 
help with their flower and seed 
table. And would love for us to bring 
plants or seeds to sell or give away. 
If you or anyone you know might be 
interested in helping out please 
reach out to me and I will get you on 
the list. Volunteers can park on 
Deck 2 and parking will be validated.  

 

 

 

 

PLANT SALE!!!!! 
 
Jacksonville Greenhouse is having two plant sales! 
 
The first is April 12th & 13th 
The second is April 19th & 20th 
 
Their plant sale was beautiful last year and I am sure they are going to 
impress again this year. I look forward to picking up some new 
hanging baskets again this year. 

 

 

 

 

https://uada.formstack.com/forms/pulaski_mg_dues


 

 
 

PCMG Little rock greenhouse Plant Sale is coming up in one month! be sure to 
mark you calendars so you can get some wonderful plants at a great price! 
 
April 19th 8-11 AM 
April 20th 8-11 AM 
 
LR Greenhouse is located at the corner of 7th and Palm behind the state hospital. 
 
Be sure to come out and support out master gardeners! 

 



 

 

 

 

  
 


